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Headteacher: Mrs M Keating
        “Learn, Love and Respect Through Jesus”		St Francis of Assisi
      CATHOLIC ACADEMY TRUST

Friday 6th September 2024
 
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to school! I hope you all had a happy and restful summer.  I am really looking forward to working with you and your child this academic year. 

Staffing 
Mrs Stevens will be the Year 3/4 Teaching Assistant this year, with Ms Roux, Mrs Pettitt, and Mrs Reid also working in the classroom as LSAs. Mr Booth will be teaching the class on a Tuesday.  

Curriculum 
Our R.E unit in the first half term will be ‘The Christian Family’. We will explore the structure of the church and parish as well as the importance of Baptism. After half term, we will learn about ‘Trust in God’ which will include the story of Zachariah, Annunciation and Joseph’s story. We will also learn about Judaism and studying two aspects of Catholic Social Teaching, Care of Creation and Preferential Option for the Poor. Our class Act of Worship is scheduled for the 6th of December at 09:15am where we will explore the theme of Advent. It would be lovely if you can join us.  

We will have daily maths lessons following White Rose Maths. We will be focusing on place value, addition and subtraction, and multiplication and division. Year 4 will also look at measurement. Learning times tables is also a regular part of our timetable. On Wednesday 18th September, there will be a Key Stage 2 Maths Workshop from 3.30-4.30pm. 

English is also a daily occurrence, and we will focus on a range of genres including fiction, non-fiction, persuasive writing and poetry. Our topics cover a range of written and spoken skills and will be based on exciting texts. We will also have some discrete sessions on grammar, spelling and handwriting. We will have group reading sessions twice a week and visits to the school library on a Thursday with Mr Walker. 

We have a very exciting history topic this term! Through our topic on the Stone Age, we will be exploring life in during the Stone Age including the importance of changes to Britain during the Stone Age. We are in the process of organising a trip to Celtic Harmony Camp for after half term! More details to follow soon.

Other areas of our learning will be linked to this topic, especially Art exploring cave art using pastel, print and clay. The children will also be invited to complete a mini project on the Stone Age over half term in preparation for our new topic. In DT, we will be cooking food linked to our Stone Age topic. 

Our science topic this term is ‘Nurturing Nature’. We will be learning about the functions and names of flowering plants, learn about what plants need for life and growth and how water is transported in plants. We will also find out about the life cycle of plants and how to use classification keys.

Computing this term focuses on two main aspects: ‘Computing Systems and Networks’ and ‘Creating Media’. eSafety skills will be developed throughout.  

Through our geography unit ‘Our world – Where on Earth are we?’, the children will learn to locate the world’s countries on maps. 
 
All children in Key Stage 2 receive French lessons with our expert teacher, Mrs K. Clark. There will be many opportunities to practice basic French phrases and increase fluency.  
 
In PSHE we will cover two topics this term utilising the Jigsaw approach: ‘Being me in my world’ and ‘Celebrating Difference’.  
 
Mrs Earl will be leading weekly music lessons following Charanga, a Herts for Learning scheme. Topics will include ‘Let your Spirit Fly’.


PE 
Our PE sessions will be Wednesday (Swimming) and Friday with Mr Fitzgerald. For the Autumn term, the children will be able to come to school in their PE kit on Friday morning and will need to have their school uniform, including school shoes, to change into for the remainder of the day. Kit should consist of a white t-shirt and white shorts, the outdoor rugby sweatshirts, black shorts, black tracksuit bottoms, black or gold socks and trainers. Please ensure that all kit is clearly labelled. Earrings must not be worn for P.E. (if they cannot be removed, please send in micropore tape to ensure they can be safely covered)

Homework and Spellings
Homework will be set on a Thursday via Seesaw (you will be provided with a log in code and instructions for how to access the new platform) and will clearly indicate if the work should be submitted online or in person. The children will have two pieces of homework per week, usually including English and Maths. 

This year, we have introduced a new spelling scheme called Spelling Shed. Weekly spelling rules and practice sheets will also be sent home each Thursday for the children to practice what they have already learnt in school. On Mondays, the children will take part in an independent spelling review which assesses how well they have learnt the new spelling rule/ pattern. This will allow for independent application of new knowledge to further consolidate previous learning. There will be no further spelling tests where the children will receive a score. We hope this approach will help the children build their confidence in their spelling ability and for them to be able apply their spelling knowledge in their written work.

Other notices 
Children are welcome to bring a snack for break time, but these should be healthy snacks such as crackers or fruit rather than chocolate or crisps. Please ensure any food brought into school is completely nut free as we have children with severe allergies in school.  

Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me either in person or via email: mrsgilbert@stcanterbury.herts.sch.uk.  

I look forward to working with you all this year. 

Kind regards,

Mrs Gilbert
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